
                                                                                            
JANUARY 2023 
 
Dear Friends at Westminster Bible Chapel, 
 
As we begin 2023, we are so grateful for all that we have, for all the Lord has allowed us to do, 
for the health we enjoy, for family and friends. It is a time for reflection as we go into another 
year. We don’t know what the year holds for us but He does and that is all that matters. In the 
words of Joshua 3:4 “Then you will know which way to go, since you have never been this way 
before.” Isn’t it wonderful that we can trust the way to Him! 
 
December was a busy month with the usual added activities that Christmas brings but it was 
very enjoyable. Our Cascades Christmas banquet was a great success and a wonderful time of 
fellowship. There were some visitors in attendance including our 2 refugee families and several 
other of our Spanish contacts. We were able to spend time with each of our children and their 
families that live here. Our youngest granddaughter had her first birthday and is a joy to us. 
 
Ron spoke most Sundays during the fall months and he is always blessed as he visits. Pray for 
the speaking commitments he already has for this year and that the Lord would give him 
wisdom as he prepares messages that will meet the needs of the people. The Lord has blessed 
Cascade Church with a number of new people and young families with children. There are so 
many opportunities to serve the Lord and minister to others. 
 
We appreciate your prayers for our trip to Argentina. Lord willing we leave on January 17th and 
will be gone for 3 months coming home in April. As usual we will be helping in the camp 
ministry and preaching in the local assemblies. Ron already has 4 speaking commitments and 
more will come.  Praise God the camps are in full swing this year and the reports we are getting 
makes us feel very happy to know that this place is once again full of children and young people 
and being used for the purpose for which it was made. The bonus of going to Argentina is being 
with our family there that includes 4 precious grandchildren. 
 
Thank you again for the ways in which you support us which enables us to carry on proclaiming 
the Good News. Your prayers are invaluable and we feel the strength of them as you bring us 
before our Heavenly Father. Your gifts and offerings give us the ability to do so much that we 
otherwise would not be able to do. Pleases pray for good health. 
 
May the Lord bless each and every one of you as we have entered into this new year. May He 
grant you health and strength, a deeper relationship with Him, opportunities to serve Him and 
much joy in all you do.  
 
Love in the Lord, 
Ron & Gloria 


